 Carver Public Schools

Carver, Massachusetts

School Committee Meeting

Monday August 3, 2009
Minutes

Committee Members Present:



Barry Struski 

E. Kay Spencer


Al Spicer



Paula Kibbe

Absent:
Mary Kaminski

School Administration Present:


Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent


Matthew Gillis, Chief Operations & Financial Officer

Laura Tilton, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology
_______________________________________________________________________
Barry Struski opened the meeting to the public at 7:00 p.m.
I. Comments from General Public:  Parent, Linda Consentino, asked the Superintendent for clarification of several new staff appointments.  Ms. Sorrell provided the reasons for the new hires scenarios. 
II. Comments from EAPC:  Connie Koffman addressed the committee and explained Mike Riordan could not be at the meeting because he was attending a MTA workshop.  She read a letter, written by Mr. Riordan, regarding concern about lack of communication to the EAPC membership relative to the health insurance co-pay changes. Kay Spencer commented she hoped everyone could work together regarding the situation.  A meeting has been set for 8/10 to discuss these concerns. 
III.  Update by Student Advisory & Captains Council:  No representatives available.  
IV.  Approval of Minutes:  Kay Spencer made a motion to accept all the following minutes:  5/11/09 exec session (with a minor change to be made by Mary Kaminski, Secretary) 5/19/09 exec session; 6/8/09 regular and exec session; 6/15/09 exec session; 7/11/09 regular session as well as 6/23/09 joint meeting with select board.  Al Spicer second, 5/11, 5/19, 6/8, and 7/11/09 and abstained from 6/23/09 meeting minutes.  Paula Kibbe second 6/23/09 minutes but abstained from 5/19 meeting minutes.  All in favor of motion. 
V.   Communications:
A. NAEP–Nations Report Card – Carver High School has been selected by the National Assessment of Educational Progress to participate in testing this fall.  Public schools in Mass selected for NAEP are required to participate under Mass Ed Reform Act of 1993.  Also, NCLB requires states and school districts that receive funds under Title I to participate in biennial assessments in reading and mathematics.  
B. Reimbursement – final payment has been received for the broken window at the Carver Elementary School. Full restitution has been made for this vandalism.
VI.   Reports from the Superintendent:    
A. Personnel: The following personnel updates were noted: Resignations accepted from Kristin Andersen, Speech Language/Pathologist; Liz Dimick, Post Vocational Teacher; Judy Dyrenforth, Speech Language/Pathologist; Kenneth Gable, HS Music Teacher.  New hires:  Sarah Balboni, Grade 1 teacher; Amy Crotty, ELA HS teacher; Douglas Fies, MS Math teacher; Peggy Foley, Special Ed paraprofessional, Elise Linane, Reading Intervention Specialist, Ruby Maestas, Associate Principal, Nicole McNeil, Special Ed Teacher, Lynn Raimondo, ELA HS teacher; Michelle Roy, Speech/Language Pathologist and Nancy Steelman, Special Ed paraprofessional.  
B. Introduction of Chief Operations & Financial Officer finalist – As a result of an extensive search and interview process, Patrick Meagher has been named the new C.O.F.O. for Carver Public Schools as of October 1st to replace Matthew Gillis who has resigned.  Mr. Gillis has accepted a position with Milton Public Schools.  Mr. Meagher was previously with Carver as Business Manager 9 years ago and has most recently been the Business Manager for Southeastern Regional Vocational School. Mr. Meagher was introduced to the committee and thanked everyone who was on the interview committee and feels honored to return to Carver and is anxious to return to duty in the district.  
C. Design Partnership-Building Options Presentation: Design Partnership of Cambridge in conjunction with Mary Ann Thompson Architects presented an official presentation of the three building designs that have come out as the most popular out of several design options that were offered.  Bob Vogel, reviewed the project goals and objectives of each of the plans to design the best and most cost effective school for students in grades PK=5 with an approach to our rural community, and create a “green”/sustainable school on the same site.  
Barry Struski, SC chair, said he was very pleased with the idea of using nature/natural aspects to the building plans and also wanted to know about the plans for potential growth.  All plans allow for expansion and NESDEC, MSBA and Merrimack plans were studied for enrollment projections.  MSBA approved Carver at 925 enrollment.  At the end of September, a selected plan option will be given to MSBA for the formal process of project funding agreement. Then the process can move forward to design and implementation. Matt Gillis asked the community to be involved by providing input on building options. 
D. School Building Update - In an effort to inform the public of the options, the superintendent and members of the school committee and administrative team will be at the Carver Farmers Market each Sunday with details on the School Building Project.  On August 27th, a presentation will be available for members of the community at the Elementary School – primary campus gym.  The MSBA has already guaranteed 56% reimbursement and additional points will be given for more “green” options and more points for renovations up to a possible 62 to 64%.  On 7/31, the wells were tested at the elementary school and due to weather the testing will continue on 8/6/09.  Next Building Meeting, 8/17/09 and MSBA meeting on 8/19/09.
E. Opening of School Information:  Teachers will start the 2009-2010 school year on Monday, August 31st by attending the First Annual Recognition Breakfast.  All students, grades 1-12 will report on Tuesday, Sept. 1st.  Kindergarten start on 9/8/09 and Pre-School on 9/10/09.   
F. End of Year Financial Report:  Matt Gillis presented the end of year report.  He publicly thanked Linda Dorgan, Accounts Payable and Tammy Veracka, Payroll  for their outstanding work throughout the year and in particular for their assistance in the preparation of this report.  Liz applauded Matt for the easy to read format and concise information.  Barry Struski thanked Matt for all his effort in helping Barry understand the budget and the budget process.  Several items of note:  The NStar bill is update and account is current; $17,596 of unspent money was returned to the town from the school department budget; Kath Farrar was recognized by Mr. Gillis for her work with the collaborative food bidding. Custodial and maintenance was overspent slightly due to repairs on the MS/HS roof and Ray Amaral, Smokey Howard and Russ Mazzilli were given kudos for their outstanding work on this project.  
VII. Recommendations from the Superintendent
A.    Vote to Accept Green Initiatives Grant: Al Spicer made a motion to approve the acceptance of a $55,000 grant from Mass Technologies Commission for use of green initiatives for the new elementary building. Kay Spencer second. All in favor.  
B.    Field Trip Request:  High School Science teachers Gloria Rice and Michelle Littleton requested permission to travel to San Salvador, Bahamas in June 2010 with junior and seniors. Kay Spencer made a motion approve the field trip, Al Spicer second.  All in favor. 
C.    Request to Recycle Technology Equipment: A motion was presented by Kay Spencer to recycle outdated technology equipment as outlined by the Technology Department. Paula Kibbe second.  All in favor. 
VIII.    Reports from the School Committee:   Kay Spencer commented on the recent Building Committee meetings and how exciting the process has become as each milestone is met. 
IX. Executive Session:  None. 

Kay Spencer made a motion to adjourn, Al Spicer second. Meeting closed at 8:40 p.m. 
Next regular meeting: September 14, 2009
Respectfully submitted:  
Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary


Approved by SC 9/14/09
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